Owensboro Police Department

Colonel Art Ealum 222 East Ninth Street
Chief of Police Owensboro, Kentucky 42303-3427
Tel. (270) 687-8888
Fax (270) 687-8686

May 7, 2018

Lawrence Weathers
Chief of Police

150 E. Main Street
Lexington, KY 40507

Chief Weathers:

| am writing this letter on behalf of the Owensboro Police Department to express our interest in
acquiring the 1996 International HDRO Bomb Truck from the Lexington Police Department.

Our Hazardous Device Unit has provided support to KSP and other law enforcement agencies in Western
Kentucky. The Commander of the Owensboro Police Department’s HDU has assured me the HDRO
Bomb Truck would be an asset to our department because it would afford us the ability to store
necessary items, i.e. robots, bomb suits, diagnostic tools and other potentially lifesaving equipment
inside of the vehicle; thus, reducing response times duri'ng callouts. In our profession, a second or two
could mean the difference between life and death.

Should you have any questions regarding this request, please give me a call. Likewise, if there is anything
we can do for you or your agency; please do not hesitate to call on us.

Regards,

Colonel Art Ealum./
Chief of Police



